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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 2020-2021 
 

PRESIDENT MICK COSTELLO 
 

 
Well, what can I say about my year as President of the Rotary 
Club of Eaglehawk? 
 

It has been a year like no other. When I put my hand up to be 
President and found out it was going to be the Centenary of 
Rotary in Australia, I thought what an honour it would be to be 
known as the Centenary President of our Club. Well, COVID 
turned it to upside down. The restrictions around meetings and 
being able to do things in our Community were seriously 
affected. But the qualities of our remaining members helped us 
survive. 
 

I was lucky to have attended 2 of the President Elect Training 
Sessions before these were cancelled. The main points I took 
away from these sessions was, as President of your Club, you 
are there to serve the club and not to change your personality to 
suit the position. 
 

These 2 points are what I have endeavoured to use during my 
year as your President. I am not one who takes life too seriously, 
preferring to enjoy myself and hopefully encourage others to 
enjoy the experience and I am here to serve you, as the club 
members. 
 

Firstly, I would like to acknowledge the work of Past President 
John Jones who led us through the early stages of COVID 
setting up Zoom meetings, taking on the Secretary position after 
the sudden resignation of our Secretary and instigating the 
running of the Grange Raffle on short notice. As sales are mainly 
online, it was about all we could do as a fundraiser. It raised 
about $8000.00 for our club. 
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Also, I would like to thank the support of the board this year. It 
has been a difficult year with all the restrictions and a number of 
long-term members resigning from our club. But I feel we have 
stuck together and stayed firm to our belief, that as a club, we 
were changing for the better. 
  
I would like to thank all the remaining members and the new 
members for sticking with us and putting up with my different way 
of running our meetings. As well as some of the different meeting 
nights (i.e. Games Night) I have tried to make things interesting 
and enjoyable. 
  
I would also like to take this opportunity to congratulate PP Ron 
Payne PHF on his seeking nomination for District Governor and 
being accepted into the role 2023- 2024. What an honour it is for 
our club to have District Governor Ron Payne as one of our 
members. A small regional club to have had 2 District Governors 
come from within, is such a feat.  
 
 Also, in this Rotary year we had three members who had died, 
Joe Cogo, July 2020, Bill Slee November 2020 also Gordon 
McKern in November 2020, I like to take this opportunity to 
acknowledge and thank them and their Families for their years of 
service to Rotary and our community. 
 
We were lucky to have three new members join, they being 
Lynne Cooper and Mary Preston, both from the disbanded Club 
of Bendigo Strathdale. We also welcomed Eric Smith as a new 
member. 
 
Finally, I wish Gary as incoming President all the best in the 
coming year I know we are going in the right direction. With us 
coming out of the year as survivors and the new vibe around our 
Club, I can see a very bright future for the Rotary Club of 
Eaglehawk. 
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Thank you all for the opportunity to serve as your President for 
2020- 2021. I acknowledge we have had a lot of ups and downs 
over the year, but I have enjoyed the experience and have 
definitely grown from being your President. 
 
Thank You  
   
Mick Costello 
  
Outgoing President and Centenary President of the Rotary Club 
of Eaglehawk 

 

 
 

 
Object of Rotary 

 
The object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of Service as a basis 
of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to foster and encourage: 
 

First: The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 
 

Second:  High ethical standards in business and professions; the 
recognition of   worthiness of all useful occupations; and the dignifying 
by each Rotarian of his occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

 

Third: The application of the ideal of service by every Rotarian to his 
personal, business and community life. 

 

Fourth: The advancement of international understanding and goodwill, and 
peace through a world fellowship of business and professional people 

united in the ideal of service. 
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Club Web Site 
 

The Club Website www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au has been 

operating through the Club Runner Software for close to two 

years now and we enjoy the benefit of full control over the 

content and have avoided the expense of engaging a third party 

to manage content uploads or program changes.  We are yet to 

fully explore the full potential of the features available to us, 

however the feature stories and story archive along with the 

inclusion of club bulletins being uploaded regularly have already 

provided a great source of information for not only our members, 

but the public as well.  The recent inclusion of all annual reports 

since 2003 has added yet another feature that is a valuable tool 

for our club in the promotion of the work our club undertakes 

within the community.  The addition some time ago of 

downloadable booking forms for hiring the Mechanics Facility has 

been quite a bonus, its simplifying of the process is very much 

appreciated by our casual hirers. 

Facebook 
 

The club’s face book page has cemented itself as an avenue for 

club promotion and community connection.  We continue to strive 

for quality posts that feature either upcoming programs and 

projects or reports on the events we’ve undertaken.  This 

provides a means for sharing of information  
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EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT 
 

P.P. ALISON BACON 
 

http://www.eaglehawkrotary.org.au/


in a space that reaches a broader and more diverse audience 

than our web page.  Both forms of social media play a very 

important role in our ability to engage with members of the 

community who rely heavily on their mobile devices for receiving 

news and current events, locally or further afield. 

 

Rotary International and D9800 
 

Both of these levels of Rotary have provided excellent content 

and resources throughout the last year when it was so important 

for our members to continue to feel connected to Rotary.  We 

were well supported by District in their provision of some 

extremely good content driven zoom meetings and our members 

had the opportunity to participate in a way that ensured we 

stayed both connected and engaged with Rotary. 
 

Bulletins 
 

Congratulations to President Mick for producing his weekly 

reports that formed the basis of our weekly bulletins which are 

sent out to members.  The inclusion of many informative articles 

and stories from District 9800 as well as Rotary International 

helped us all in the realisation that Rotary is such a great 

organisation.  All members are encouraged to contribute articles 

and news items and we thank those who have regularly 

contributed, this ensures it is a great weekly update on the 

happenings of our club, Cluster and District. 

 

Mechanics Facility Bookings 
 

The use of our Mechanics facility wasn’t possible until earlier in 

2021 and even then it has been somewhat interrupted with the 

various restrictions placed upon us due to our need to comply  

with   the   health   requirements.    The   assistance   and 
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guidance from the City of Greater Bendigo has been paramount 

in us meeting our obligations and we are extremely appreciative 

of those council officers who have always been available with 

help and advice.  The ongoing agreement with the Stroke 

Association of Victoria is meaning that the facility is used on a 

daily basis and provides a great service for the people of 

Eaglehawk and Bendigo.  Our regular user groups include the 

Eaglehawk Probus Club, Line Dancing Group, a Housing Co-

operative Group and several additional groups hire on a casual 

basis as required. Based on the number of enquiries for hiring of 

the facility it would seem that we are now very much on the radar 

as a venue that is a great option for a variety of events and 

functions.   

 

PP Alison Bacon PHF 

Executive Support 2020/2021 
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Our activities internationally have been significantly constrained 
through the impact of Covid-19. In particular it limited our 
capacity to fundraise and so contribute to international programs. 
The major fundraiser for international programs has been the 
Christmas raffle. This year we chose to forgo our monster 
Christmas Stocking raffle and to combine with the Rotary Club of 
Bendigo South to take on the Christmas Trailer raffle. The 
restrictions imposed through Covid restrictions meant that this 
was not able to proceed. 
 

We have maintained our commitment to the Pattaya Orphanage 
and the Father Ray Foundation. This will be reviewed in the 
coming year but I am confident that the relationship will continue 
in some form. 
 

Our major involvement has been through our relationship with 
Maubisse in Timor Leste. We continue to support four tertiary 
scholarships and, in addition, have funded ten secondary school 
scholarships. It was gratifying to note that our first tertiary 
scholarship recipient, Mizela, has completed the academic 
component of her degree and is now a practising midwife. One of 
our recipients has withdrawn from her tertiary studies but has 
subsequently been replaced with another worthy recipient. 
 

Our students in Dili and Maubisse have been challenged through 
the impact of Covid-19 with the university and the secondary 
school closed for extended periods of time. This has been further 
compounded with severe climatic conditions with widespread 
damage to roads, buildings and infrastructure. 
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INTERNATIONAL SERVICE 

 

DIRECTOR:  JOHN JONES 
 



Our close relationship with the Bendigo Maubisse Friendship 
Committee will allow us to further progress our relationship with 
the Maubisse community and we look forward to working with 
them into the future. 
 
The challenge continues to be to maintain a balance between our 
commitments to our local, national and international 
communities. I am confident that, with the quality of our 
membership and our innovative fundraising programs, we will be 
able to meet those challenges. 
 
John P Jones 
Director, International Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Definition of Rotary 
 

Rotary is an organization of business and professional leaders united worldwide, who provide 
humanitarian service, encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill 
and peace in the world. 
 

There are approximately 1.204 million Rotarians, members of more than 35,907 Rotary clubs in 
220 countries. 
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The 2020-21 Rotary year has been most challenging for all in the 
organisation, not the least being in terms of our capacity to raise 
funds towards the work we do in support of The Rotary 
Foundation. 

 
While the reduced membership within our club has had a direct 
impact upon the level of personal giving to the Foundation, it is 
pleasing to note that our club giving efforts have remained at a 
relatively high level. Our Board again made the significant 
contribution of $5000.00 towards the Annual Fund and our club 
fundraising efforts towards ‘End Polio’ totalled $1128.00. These 
are very admirable achievements. 

 
Historically our club has been a leader across our District in 
terms of our membership of the Paul Harris Society. 
Bereavement and resignation have however had an impact on 
that in recent years with our number of PHS members now being 
just three, with PP Ron Payne having become a member in this 
Rotary year. 

 
During the year we endeavoured to increase member 
understanding of The Rotary Foundation through presentations 
by our District Foundation Chair, PDG Murray Verso, our Paul 
Harris Society Chair, PDG Julie Mason and Club Foundation 
Chair, AG Ron Payne. Further work in support of this will be 
conducted for members in the coming year. 
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THE ROTARY FOUNDATION 

 

DIRECTOR:  RON PAYNE 
 



The 2021-22 year sees some very achievable goals being set for 
our continued work in Foundation. We aim to maintain the 
Annual Fund contribution made by the club of $5000.00. 
 
Efforts will be undertaken in line with the District 9800 
‘WalkWithUs’ initiative to raise funds specifically for the ongoing 
End Polio campaign. The developing online dimension of this 
cause will hopefully encourage broader involvement and will be 
strongly promoted and extended into the broader Eaglehawk 
community. 
 
Membership to the Paul Harris Society will be further promoted 
and encouraged among our members. A goal of having 100% 
club member involvement as either a Centurion ($100 
contribution within the year) or Every Rotarian Every Year (any 
level of contribution towards TRF within the year) is a target 
within the reach of every member.  
 

My thanks to the club, to members and to those families who 
give ongoing support to The Rotary Foundation. It is through the 
Foundation that we are able to apply for and receive grants to 
enhance our efforts to ‘Do Good in the World’ and I encourage 
your continued support of what is effectively Rotary’s own 
charity. 

 
Ron Payne 
Foundation Director 2020-21 
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Youth activities for our club have been seriously curtailed this 
year due to COVID restrictions with the Rotary Exchange 
Program cancelled and a lot of the other programs such as 
Rotary Youth Forum, Rotary Youth Leadership Awards and the 
National Youth Science Forum all being either cancelled or 
having to be run as an online program. We contributed $1000.00 
to the Bendigo Cluster for this year’s National Youth Science 
Forum.  
 

One of our early club zoom meeting we had our most recent past 
exchange students Victor Saelens from Lillie in France and Luisa 
Flinkman from Essen in Germany join us via ZOOM talking about 
their experience with COVID. It was a real thrill to be able to see 
them again and get their prospective of what Europe was going 
through with COVID. 
 

One of the most positive things that have happen in our club is 
Lynne Cooper joining our Club after Bendigo Strathdale Club 
was disbanded. Lynne has a real commitment to the youth 
programs run through Rotary. Lynne will certainly be a great 
assist to our club. 
 

We had continued our School Scholarship Program providing 
scholarships to our local schools being California Gully Primary 
School, Eaglehawk Primary School, Eaglehawk North Primary 
School, Lightning Reef Primary School, St. Liborius School and 
Raywood Primary School. As well as $1200.00 in Scholarships 
for Eaglehawk Secondary College. 
 

A new initiative this year instigated by Alison Bacon is to provide 
a show bag for all prep students at our local schools. 
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YOUTH SERVICES REPORT 
 

DIRECTOR:  MICK COSTELLO 
 



These contain colouring pencils, notebook, pencil case, dice and 
a gift voucher for the Rotary Bookshop. These should be 
delivered before the end of the Financial Year. 
     
Mick Costello  
Youth Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

DIRECTOR: Gary Frank 
 

 
This past year we started with Covid and we saw some long term 
members leave the Club for many varied reasons. 
 
As we were not meeting in person, this proved difficult to attract 
new members and to keep the attention of older members. 
However the Club rallied and under the guidance of Pres. Mick 
Costello, we found three new members which brought our 
numbers up to twenty-seven members. 
 
More important than numbers, is that our spirit is strong with a 
new member in the wings and a great vibe around the Club for a 
promising year ahead. 
 
Rotarian Gary Frank  
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The start of my first year as Community Services Director varied 
between very little happening to being incredibly busy. Toss in 3 
hospital admissions and convalescence which put me out of 
action for several weeks. 

 
August 2020 
 

With the COVID lockdown in place when I took over there was 
not much to report as far as community issues were concerned. 
 

I virtually attended the Eaglehawk Dahlia and Arts AGM via 
Zoom. 
 

Rotary was well represented with Trevor Lock, Anne Scott and I, 
“in attendance” 
 

The festival is in a very good financial state and all board 
positions were reappointed. 
 

The committee is in hopeful expectation that the festival will be 
conducted in 2021. 
 

A Zoom meeting for prospective council candidates for the 
Whipstick ward as proposed by Leon Scott was discussed. After 
consultation with a senior Rotarian and hearing the views of all 
board members this was not considered a role for our Rotary 
club, it was decided not to proceed any further with the proposal. 
 

Correspondence received from Sue Foley who is the district chair 
of Community Service, stating that she will be sending a 
communication regarding several wonderful community services 
projects in due course. 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 

DIRECTOR:  GOEFF GALLAGHER 
 



October 2020 
 

Myeloma Australia support project. (ROMP) 
A recent Zoom meeting conducted by the Rotary Club of 
Camberwell was well attended with members from Camberwell, 
Horsham, Horsham East, Nhill, Warracknabeal Alfredton and me 
along with 6 staff from Myeloma Australia. 
This project seems to be an easy one, with our role to support 
the Myeloma support team with current brochures and 
promotion. 
 

The aim of the foundation is to have the involvement of Rotary in 
9 areas in country Victoria. 
 

Zoom meetings are to be conducted each month.  
 

PDG Don Jago welcomed everyone and thanked them for their 
support for ROMP and regional myeloma communities. He 
looked forward to working with our regional Rotary friends and 
Myeloma Australia in this important community cause. 
 

The ROMP aspiration was to recruit at least two clubs from each 
of the nine country regions. This would deliver a membership for 
the ROMP Forum of eighteen Rotary Clubs. The committee is 
continuing to pursue all other regions. The Rotary Club of Swan 
Hill had recently expressed interest. 
 

Preliminary work has started on the Lightning Hill Lookout project 
with site visits and video recording. Many thanks to Brian 
Fitzpatrick. 

  

November 2020 
 

Two submissions have been forwarded to the government for 
funding for branded merchandise and for COVID-19 equipment 
for Australia Day. Each submission was for $1,000.00. I am 
waiting for acceptance of each grant. 
 

President Mick and I attended a zoom meeting for the second of 
the monthly Myeloma Australia forums. This meeting was not as  
well  attended  as  the  first,  however  a  good  
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representation of Myeloma Australia staff and Rotary members 
were in attendance. I said to the facilitator that our club would 
have an answer for them as to our commitment after our 
upcoming board meeting. 
 
Feb 2021 
  

It was decided at board level to cancel the usual Australia Day 
celebrations in the park due to the COVID restrictions. 
  

It was an expectation of the City of Greater Bendigo council that 
we run a “ticketed event” and we felt that this was beyond our 
expertise. 
           

We all felt that Australia Day and our Citizen of the year 
celebrations needed to be recognized in a suitable manner. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

It was decided that the mechanics Institute was a suitable and 
familiar environment as well as a controlled atmosphere, making 
it an excellent choice for COVID compliance. 
 

As we were limited to 50 participants it was an invitation only 
event, the invitation was extended to Eric Smith (Our Eaglehawk 
Citizen of the year) and his family, members of the Eaglehawk 
Fire Brigade (who arrived in uniform and on a shiny red fire truck, 
sans siren) Committee members of the Dahlia and Arts Festival 
and members of the Eaglehawk Rotary Club. Along with 
government representatives. 
 

In my opinion the day was an outstanding success. 
 

The Master of Ceremonies was Sheamus Haugh who did a 
fantastic job, both on the day and in the lead up to the day, with 
his press releases and his diligent and thorough preparation. 
 

Acknowledgement of country was performed by Anne Conway. 
 

We had council representation with Councillor David Fagg along 
with Federal Government representation with the Honorable Lisa 
Chesters. All of whom spoke brilliantly. 
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Our Citizen of the year was Eric Smith who had served many 
years as a volunteer and paid employee of the CFA, I feel sure 
that Eric was a most deserved recipient of the award. 
 

Eric was very proud yet humble in accepting his award. 
 

The catering on the day was provided by Café Essence and a 
coffee van was in attendance to satisfy our caffeine dependence. 
Our musical accompaniment had managed to get lost and 
Advance Australia Fair was performed by all in attendance A 
cappella. An unexpected but brilliant rendition. The music was 
appreciated once Luke Harrington arrived. 
 
Many thanks to all who had helped prepare for the day. In 
particular, Tim Watts for preparing risk assessments and COVID 
safe assessments. 
  

Carolyn Robinson for her expert and fastidious floral decorations. 
 

John Jones for brilliantly organizing the catering and music on 
short notice. 
 

Rotary members for setting up and cleaning up the hall. And 
especially Seamus Haugh for his professionalism, Seamus was 
the one who made us all look as though we knew what we were 
doing. 
 

We were fortunate to receive a grant via Rotary district to cover 
expenses incurred and as a result funding from the COGB was 
not required. 
 

March 2021 
 

Easter Saturday saw us in a carpark in Bendigo catering for the 
Citroen Car Clubs annual get-together. 
 

A terrific assortment of Citroen vehicles descended on Bendigo 
from NSW, SA, TAS and of course VIC. 
 

We provided hamburgers, sausages and chicken steaks with a 
wide variety of sauces and a selection of salads.  
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We also provided a vegetarian option which was greatly 
appreciated. We competently catered for a huge assortment of 
special dietary requirements. 
 
 

The comments from the patrons were very positive. We served 
up 150+ meals at $12.00/head which gave us a profit in excess 
of $1,350.00 
 
 

We had a great team behind us, and it worked out at about 
$40.00/hr. for our labour, a truly great effort. 
 
 

Huge thanks to all concerned especially to John Jones for his 
effort in organizing this event. And special thanks to President 
Mick for all his running about whilst I convalesced. 
 
 

The Myeloma Support Group used our clubrooms for their first 
meeting since COVID took hold last March. We decided at board 
level to offer our clubrooms at no cost until they were able to 
resume meeting at the Bendigo Hospital. Future dates are 
10th June 12th Aug 14th Oct and 9th Dec. Thanks again to 
President Mick who provided access to the group on the day. 
 
 

We were approached by Bunnings to run a BBQ over the 
weekend for groups who were unable to attend. We selected 
Saturday and had a marvellous response from our members at 
very short notice. Our effort raised $888.00, and this worked out 
at over $28.00/ hour. Another brilliant effort. 
 
 

Thanks again to all concerned and to President Mick who did 
most of the organizing. 
 
 

We can take pride in the fact that we are now on Bunnings short 
list and that we are capable of competently providing our 
services at such short notice. 
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May 2021 
 

The moving of furniture for an Eaglehawk resident in preparation 
for painting by President Mick and PE Gary Frank was greatly 
appreciated. The cup of coffee afterwards highlighted the 
significance of the event for the recipient. 
 

A Big thanks to Mick for organizing and running the BBQ at the 
recent Car boot sale also to John Jones who was head chef. 
 
I wish to recognize the huge support that President Mick has 
given me in the past 12 months, without his support and hard 
work, I could not have achieved what I have. I look forward to 
working with Gary and the team in the next Rotary year. 
 
Geoff Gallagher 
Community Services Director. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Rotary Four Way Test 
 
 

1. Is it the truth? 
 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 
 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 
 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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OPEN Saturdays 10.00 am-12 noon 

 

 

Now in its 7th year, the bookshop continues to trade 
successfully. Generous donations keep the shelves well stocked 
with books, DVDs and CDs. 
 
Some Interesting highlights from 2020/21 
 
The Nativity Scene, usually a feature on the balcony of the Town 
Hall (now Star Cinema) was displayed in the bookshop window. 
 
The prep goody bags distributed to six primary schools contained 
$5.00 vouchers for the Book Shop, which will hopefully foster a 
new generation of readers. 
 
Helped in establishing a "Street Library" on the veranda of the 
Mechanics with other venues to follow 
 
A $3,000 donation to the Dolly Parton Imagination Library. 
 
Thank you to my family for their support and the members, as 
their attendance shows we can do more than cook sausages. 
 
Well done President Mick, you carried the club through a difficult 
year. 
 
 
Rita O'Brien 
 

 
 

20 

 
 

ROTARY BOOK STORE 
 

30 High Street, Eaglehawk 
 



 

 

     Rotary Foundation             $10,000.00 

     Shave for a Cure                  $500.00 

     Tour De Cure        $176.80 

     Primary Schools (Prep Packs)             $1,547.60 

     Bendigo Maubisse Friendship Committee           $1,300.00 

  (10 Secondary Scholarships) 

     Eaglehawk Secondary College Scholarships          $1,200.00 

     Eaglehawk Primary School Scholarships    $300.00 

     Rotary End Polio               $3,000.00 

     Dolly Parton Imagination Library            $3,000.00 

     Rose Program (Howard Osborne Scholarship)       $2,000.00 

     Bendigo Hospital               $2,000.00 

     Eaglehawk CFA        $500.00 

     Eaglehawk Chaplaincy       $500.00 

     Eaglehawk Community House             $1,000.00 

     Eaglehawk Brass Band                 $500.00 

     Funds Transfer to Disaster Reserve                  $1,764.00 

 

     TOTAL              $29,288.40 
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DONATIONS & GRANTS 
 

2020 - 2021 
 

 



 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 
 
 

 
 

Thomas Rothacker                                                     June 1978 
Albert Roy                                                                   June 1981 
Alan Bull                                                                     June 1983 
Kenneth A. Burch          June 1987 

 Ernest W. Miller                       June 1988 
Jack Taylor           June 1988 
Francis D. Harvey          June 1989 
Stanley J. Spencely   (with Sapphire)        June 1989 
Gordon J. McKern (Major Donor)                      June 1990 

      Joseph H. Miles           June 1990 
Leon Maxwell Scott  (with Sapphire)        June 1991 
Anita Mary McKern          June 1993 

     #     Lindsay H. Roberts          June 1993 
     #     John W. Brook           June 1994 
     #    William R. Parker  (with Sapphire)           June 1994 
      Bill O’Brien           June 1995 
     John Haugh           June 1995 
     Vincent J. Walshe          June 1996 
     Ann Scott            May 1997 
      Joseph Cogo           June 1998 
     Bill M. Slee            May 2000 
     #   Robert J. Layton          June 2000 
      Ronald Moss                                                                July 2001 
      Doug Poole (Kyneton)              May 2002 
      Howard Osborne (with Sapphire)                     July 2002 
     Peter Ludeman           June 2003 
      William J. Orde           June 2003     
     #   Douglas Harrison                                                         Aug 2003 
      David Dolman           June 2004 
     #    John Gurr (with 1 Ruby)          June 2004 
      Vivienne Osborne          June 2006 
      Walter Lourie (with 3 Sapphires)              June 2008 

     #    Alfred Thorpe           June 2008 

     June Layton                June 2009 

     Graeme Lock (with 2 Sapphires)              June 2010 

     #      Rodney Hanson  (Major Donor)                                  Sept 2010 

     Leonie Adamson          June 2011 

     #   John Jones           June 2012 
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Paul Harris Fellows Continued 
 

    
 

 
     #      Rita O’Brien  (with 1 Ruby)          Nov 2012 

     David Richards           June 2013 

     Elizabeth Dingfelder                      June 2014 

             Jack Millonig                                                                 July 2015 

     #   Charles Cunneen            June 2016 

     #    Ronald Payne (with sapphire)         June 2018 

     #    Alison Bacon                        July 2019 

     Heather Ridge           Sept 2019 

     #   Carolyn Robinson                            June 2020   
     #   Geoffrey Adcock          June 2020 
 

 
     #   Current Member 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Rotary Club 
 

On the evening of February 23, 1905, Paul Harris and three friends, Sylvester Schiele, 
Gustavus Loehr, and Hiram Shorey, met in Loehr's business office in Room 711 of the 
Unity Building in downtown Chicago to discuss Paul's idea that businessmen should get 
together periodically for camaraderie and to enlarge their circle of business and 
professional  acquaintances. 
From their discussion came the idea for a men's club which would meet weekly and whose 
membership would be limited to one representative  from each business and profession. 
After enlisting a fifth member, Harry Ruggles, the group was formally organized as the 
Rotary Club of Chicago.  By the end of 1905, the club's roster showed a membership of 30 
with Sylvester Schiele as president and Ruggles as treasurer.  Paul Harris declined office 

in the new club and didn't become it’s president until two years later. 
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EAGLE AWARD 
 
 

 
An award donated by the Sutcliffe Family, to be awarded to a 
non-board member who has given outstanding service to the 
club during the year. 
 

 

   1985-86 John Haugh         2003-04 Gordon McKern 

   1986-87 Des Harvey      2004-05 Graeme Lock  

   1987-88 Lindsay Roberts      2005-06 Charles Cunneen   

   1988-89     Colin Hutchieson               2006-07 Heather Ridge 

   1989-90 Jeff Lougoon                 2007-08 Rita O’Brien     

   1990-91 John Brook      2008-09 Doug Harrison 

   1991-92     Stan Spencely      2009-10 Bill Slee 

   1992-93     John Gurr      2010-11       Maureen Lougoon 

   1993-94     Peter Ludeman          2011-12       Doug Poole 

   1994-95     Len Hands                        2012-13       Rita O’Brien 

   1995-96     Joe Miles 2013-14       Leon Scott 

   1996-97     Ralph Weeks      2014-15  David Dolman 

   1997-98     Alan Bull 2015-16       Leon McGlashan   

   1998-99     Leon Scott      2016-17 Walter Lourie 

   1999-00     Trevor Lock                       2017-18       Mick Costello 

   2000-01     Hans Siegloff      2018-19       Graeme Lock 

   2001-02     Lesley Siegloff                  2019-20       Geoff Gallagher 

   2002-03     Walter Lourie                    2020-21 
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PAST PRESIDENTS 
 
 

 

 
 

1966-67          ARCH VINCENT 
1967-68          TOM ROTHACKER 

1968-69          FRED STRAUB 

1969-70          PIERCE GRENFELL 

1970-71          BILL O’BRIEN 

1971-72          KEN BURCH 

1972-73          ROY PARKER 

1973-74          ALAN BULL 

1974-75          BILL MILLER 

1975-76          RAY JACKSON 

1976-77          JOE MILES 

1977-78          JIM EVANS 

1978-79          JOHN GURR 

1979-80          BILL SLEE 

1980-81          KEN GULLICK 

1981-82          GORDON McKERN 

1982-83          LEON SCOTT 

1983-84          LINDSAY ROBERTS 

1984-85          KEITH ALLCOCK 

1985-86          STAN SPENCELY 

1986-87          VIN WALSHE 

1987-88          BILL ORDE 

1988-89          JOHN HAUGH 

1989-90          GORDON FORBES 

1990-91          HOWARD OSBORNE 

1991-92          WILF CONBOY 

1992-93          ROB LAYTON 

1993-94          RON MOSS 

1994-95        JEFF LOUGOON 

1995-96        DAVID DOLMAN 

1996-97        NOEL WICKS 

1997-98        LEN HANDS 

1998-99           BILL SLEE 

1999-00           WAYNE McAULIFFE 

2000-01           DOUG HARRISON 

2001-02        ALF THORPE 

2002-03        HANS SIEGLOFF   

2003-04        BILL PETERSON 

2004-05        ROB LAYTON 

2005-06        WALTER LOURIE 

2006-07        PETER COX 

2007-08        DOUG POOLE 

2008-09        ALF THORPE 

2009-10        JOHN JONES 

2010-11        GEOFF ADCOCK 

2011-12        COLIN HUTCHIESON 

2012-13        COLIN ANDERSON 

2013-14        RON PAYNE 

2014-15        RICHARD EPSKAMP 

2015-16        CAROLYN ROBINSON 

2016-17        RON PAYNE 

2017-18        ALISON BACON 

2018-19        ALISON BACON 

2019-20        JOHN JONES  

2020-21        MICHAEL COSTELLO  
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MEMBERS 

 

As at 30th June, 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   ADCOCK Geoff   (Beryl) 

   BACON Alison  (Darren) 

# BROOK John   (Pat) 

   COOPER Lynne 

   COSTELLO Mick    (Mandy) 

   CUNNEEN Charlie   (Mary) 

# DOLMAN David    (Nola) 

   FITZPATRICK Brian (Gail) 

   FRANK Gary (Lola) 

   GALLAGHER Geoff (Marg) 

   GURR John 

   HANSON Rod   (Jeanette) 

   HARRISON Doug   (Lyn) 

   JONES John  (Marjorie) 

 
 

# LAYTON Rob   (June) 

   LOCK Trevor   (Marie) 

# LOUGOON Maureen 

   O'BRIEN Rita 

# PARKER Roy 

   PAYNE Ron (Debbie) 

   PRESTON Mary (Laurie) 

# ROBERTS Lindsay  

   ROBINSON Carolyn 

   SMITH Eric 

# SPENCELY Jan 

   THORPE Alf    (Joye O'Meara) 

   WALKINGTON Lindsay 
                                (Margaret)    

 

 

 

# Honorary Member 
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2021-2022 ROTARY YEAR       
 

 
 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR                                                                             DALE HOY 

 

  

 

BOARD MEMBERS  
 
 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT                                                                                           GARY FRANK 

VICE PRESIDENT                                   ALF THORPE                            

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT                  MICHAEL COSTELLO 

SECRETARY                                   JOHN JONES 

TREASURER                            ALISON BACON 

COMMUNITY SERVICE DIRECTOR             GEOFFREY GALLAGHER 

YOUTH SERVICES DIRECTOR                                             MICHAEL COSTELLO 

FOUNDATION DIRECTOR                            RONALD PAYNE 

MEMBERSHIP                                                                        MICHAEL COSTELLO 

FELLOWSHIP      BRIAN FITZPATRICK 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR             ALISON BACON 
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IN MEMORY 

 

JOSEPH COGO, P.H.F. 
 

 

Who died 8
th

 July, 2020 

 

______________ 

 

 

BILL MAXWELL SLEE, P.H.F.  

 
Who died 20

th
 November, 2020 

 

______________ 

 

 

GORDON JAMES McKERN, 

OAM, P.H.F. 
 

Who died 29
th

 November, 2020 


